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June 9, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Washington State Nurses Association (Staff Nurses) collective bargaining agreement and memorandum of agreement for the period of January 1, 2010, through December 31, 2012.  This agreement covers approximately 300 employees in the Department of Public Health and the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, Juvenile Division.

The Public Health employees provide services in a variety of program areas in the department such as clinical services, home visiting and prevention and health education to the residents of King County.  The nurses in the Juvenile Detention Division provide clinical nursing services to detained youth.
This agreement contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability, and productivity for the county.  Wage related items, including cost-of-living, will be bargained separately for each year of the contract.  New language was added providing for scheduling flexibility/efficiency and reduction of staffing levels on holidays.  Language requiring job applicants to assume the costs associated with verifications of credentials was also added.  The parties have agreed as part of these negotiations to jointly study the core hours at the various community health clinics in order to best apply resources to the populations served, while also looking at the impacts and possibilities of alternative work schedules for employees working at those sites.

The wage settlement for 2010 includes the cost-of-living increase implemented as part of the 2009 agreement on furloughs.  The parties have negotiated re-openers into the contract to negotiate cost-of-living increases for 2011 and 2012 at a later time.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Labor Relations Manager, at

206-296-4273, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Patti Cole-Tindall, Labor Relations Manager, Office of Labor Relations
